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From the Summit 
 

Happy New Year! 
 

I hope everyone is having a fun, relaxing, and safe holiday season.  The 
coal count in my stocking was lower this year than ever, so it was a success 
in my mind.  Didnôt get that new pair of skis or a trip to St. Anton?  Treat yourself to a day 
trip with the club instead!  Weôll be focusing more of our attention on days tripsðletôs call it 
the theme of the month.   
  

In the spirit of day trips, weôll be conducting a survey of our members.  The survey may take 
different forms, but weôll start it at the January meeting.  We want some feedback about the 
tripsðwhy you go, why you donôt go, what mountains are best, and so on.  Our members join 
the club for different reasons; for me, itôs the day trips.  I know there are others out there like 
me.  The club will lose a lot of identity and appeal if weôre not able to make the day trips suc-
cessful.  They are critical to our mission and purpose.  Please complete the survey as honestly 
and thoroughly as you can.  If you have any comments or opinions that are not captured in 
the survey, share them with any of the officers.  A copy of the survey is included in this news-
letter.  Feel free to complete it ahead of time and bring it with you.  Or, if you prefer, at least 
take a look and start thinking about the questions.  There will be copies at the meeting.  To 
thank you for your feedback, youôll receive a free bumper sticker.  Wear it with pride. 
 

Speaking of free stuff, how about a free trip?  Thatôs the reward for leading one of our day 
trips.  I know, we seem to mention it a lot; however, there are still a couple holes in the sched-
ule.  In the interest of attracting new leaders, some of us veterans are holding out.  Sure, we 
could find someone to take the reins, but getting someone new would be so much better!  It is 
not a difficult job and did I mention the trip leader skis for free? 
 

See you on the slopes, 
 

Steve Carr 

President 
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THE AVALANCHE 

Here are the details:  

7 nights lodging at Teton Village Condominiums  

4 out of 6 day pass to Jackson Hole  

Round trip airfare via Delta Airlines  

Optional additional day at Grand Targhee  

$1495 per person, based on double occupancy  

Singles welcomeñweõll try to pair you up; if not, single sup-

plement is available  

Contact Bud Shaw at 508 - 477 - 3717  

Jackson hole, Wyoming  

February 20 -  27, 2011  

 

 

Bud is a retired mechanical engineer living in Mashpee, with his wife, Collette.  His engi-
neering career included design and development in jet engines, word processors, numeri-
cal control devices, golf clubs and glass processing tools and machinery. He currently pro-
vides sales and service for central vacuum systems. 
 
His devotion to year-round outdoor fun covers sail-
ing, windsurfing, hunting, biking and kayaking 
with a primary emphasis on golf and skiing.  He 
completed his golfing goal to play in all of the Brit-
ish Isles and hopes to ski (somewhere) in each cal-
endar month.  Only July is missing.  Anyone for 
New Zealand? 

Bud shaw  
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THE AVALANCHE 

*DYðDrive Yourself 

All trips subject to our deposit and liability policies, found elsewhere in this newsletter and on our website.  

Non-members are subject to a $15 surcharge.   

Donôt sign up at the last minute!  You may incur additional fees! 

DATE DAY DESTINATION COST TRIP LEADER TIME 

Dec.  8 Wednesday Mt. Snow, VT $70 Roger Stokey 5:00 

Jan. 5 Wednesday Stratton, VT $70 Mimi Schlicter 5:00 

Jan. 9 Sunday Waterville Valley, NH $70 Cape Cod Ski Club  

Jan. 19 Wednesday Okemo, VT $70 Suzanne Schermer 5:00 

Jan. 23 Sunday Okemo, VT $70 Cape Cod Ski Club  

Jan. 23ð28 SunðFri Sugarloaf, ME $355 Bud Shaw DY* 

Feb. 5 Saturday Wildcat, NH $70 Cape Cod Ski Club  

Feb. 9 Wednesday Cannon Mt., NH $70 Roger Stokey 5:00 

Feb. 13 Sunday Killington, VT $70 Cape Cod Ski Club  

Feb. 20ð27 SunðSun Jackson Hole, WY $1495 Bud Shaw FLY 

Mar. 2 Wednesday Stratton, VT $70 Mimi Schlicter 5:00 

Mar. 6 Sunday Sugarbush, VT $70 Cape Cod Ski Club  

Mar. 9 Wednesday Mad River Glen / Sugarbush $70  5:00 

Mar. 16 Wednesday Wildcat, NH $70 Camille Morgan 5:00 

Mar. 23ð24 WedðThurs Jay Peak, VT TBA Michael Finegold DY* 

      

      

FULL 

FULL 
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Donôt miss this perennial favorite!  Stratton is an amazing resort, with perfectly groomed cruisers 
everywhere.  Their four six-passenger liftsðdistributed throughout the mountainðget skiers and rid-
ers up the mountain quickly while avoiding the base areas.  If youôre one to prefer the 
warmth of a gondola, theyôve got you covered there too.  Itôs an easy bus ride to 
southern Vermont, so weôll get you there quickly and safely.  Make Mimiôs 
day, sign up today!   

TRIP IS DEFINITELY RUNNING! 

January 5, 2011  5:00am  

THE AVALANCHE 

 

January 19, 2011   
5:00am  

With 96% snowmaking coverage and consistent top rankings for snow quality 

amongst the Vermont ski areas, it's hard to argue Okemo doesn't have some of the 

best snow in the East. The 632 acres of terrain and 2,200 feet of vertical (the most in 

southern Vermont) mean thereõs something for everyone here.  For those looking for 

a little different type of adventure, there is also access to cross -country skiing, tub-

ing, and a fitness center.  

The long-awaited Mittersill chair will be open in time for this trip!  Cannon opened access to the 
old area in 2009 and added a chair this season.  It results in an extra 86 acres of backcountry ski-
ing.  Cannon feature the highest elevation and longest vertical of any ski area in NH.  Itôs a clas-
sic New England ski area, and it just keeps getting better! 

February 9, 2011  5:00am  
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1933:  Taft trail was constructed.  The Taft ran from the top of Cannon Mountain down to the saddle with Mt. 
Jackson, up over Mt. Jackson,  then down the north slope. 

1938:  Aerial Tramway opens.  Baron Hubert von Pantz arrives in the U.S after fleeing Austria, where he had 
been renovating the Schloss Mittersill. 

1941:  The Baron purchases 550 acres on the north slope of Mt. Jackson, including a section of the Taft trail. 

1946:  Mittersill opens for business 

1950:  Mittersill begins early experiments with snowmaking, based loosely on a lawn sprinkler system. 

1969:  Lifts include 2 T-Bars and a Hall Chairlift, with a vertical drop of over 1000 feet. 

1980-81:  Winter sports suffer and Mittersill feels the effects.   

1984:  Mittersill closes. 
1989:  Special Use Permit from the US Forest Service is terminated.  The privately held lands on which most of 

the ski area was located were transferred to the State of NH for the cost of one dollar, an effort spearheaded 
by the Valar family. 

1990-2009:  Mittersill becomes overgrown, although some parts of it had been kept clear by individuals, in spite 
of state and federal restrictions.   The area is home to several federally listed sensitive species.  There re-
mained lift towers, top and bottom terminals, and miscellaneous lumber. 

March 25, 2009:  100 acres of the upper portion of the dormant Mittersill Ski Area becomes part of Cannon 
Mountain Ski Area due to an exchange of federal and state lands.   

March 28, 2009:  The official ñrope cuttingò ceremony takes place on the Taft Trail, reopening the Mittersill ski 
area as part of Cannon Mountain. 

Summer 2009:  Trail trimming and clearing begins.  An agreement was reached, limiting the cutting on the site 
to match the 1989 trail and lift footprint.  The agreement limits any new lift to a double chair but also pro-
tects the sensitive species inhabiting the area. 

Winter 2009-10:  Cannon opens the Mittersill area as lift-accessed backcountry (via the existing Cannon lifts).  
Crews complete some thinning and brush cutting for ease of access.  Shuttles run on weekends and holidays 
to bring skiers back from the base of Mittersill. 

Summer 2010:  Installation of the Mittersill Double Chair begins. 

January 1, 2011:  Recent snow allows Cannon to open the new chair! 

THE AVALANCHE 

A Brief History of Mittersill  

Franconia, NH 
source: Cannon Mountain, http://www.cannonmt.com/mittersill.html 

Join us on the February 9th Cannon trip and check out 

Mittersill for yourself!  
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THE AVALANCHE 
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Photo contest!  
 

Who is eligible?  Any club member in good standing.  

What media is eligible?   Any still shot - video not eligi-
ble.   

One entry per category:  

Best ski or snowboard action photo   

Best scenery/wildlife photo   

Best social photo  
 

A panel of 3 club members will judge the photos.  Photos 
must be taken on a club ski trip or club event.   
 

Prizes will be awarded!  

 

Further details are available on our website.  

 Flatlander?  

   Skinny Skis?  

Nordician?  
 

Are you into X-C skiing?  If so, weôd love to have you! 
 

We put so much emphasis on the downhill aspect of the sport, we sometimes 
forget about our X-C friends.  Our trip leaders are compiling a list of ñX-C 
friendlyò resorts.  Weôll annotate those on the trip schedule.  If youôre inter-
ested in X-C skiing, call the trip leader, pay the bus only fee of $35, and weôll 
get you there.  Just want to hang out in the lodge, bar, spa, gym, etc?  Weôll 
get you to the mountain! 

http://www.yearroundoutdoorfun.com

